
 
27 November 2024 

 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
Information regarding students completing work at home during a period of absence of +5 days 
 
I would like to update you on new procedures regarding home study for pupils who are absent from school 
for more than 5 days. 
 
If a student is absent from school for 5 or more days, their class teacher will assign them tasks to 
complete at home. 
 
To make things more convenient for students and staff, the platform of Seneca will be used to assign and 
complete the tasks.  Summaries, notes, videos and lots of different types of practice questions are all 
found on the Seneca platform. The system is also completely adaptive, so your child's learning experience 
will be tailored to suit their individual needs. 
 
Class Teachers will email the details of the tasks to pupils/carers via Arbor. 
 
I hope that this information makes sense, however should you need clarification, please do not hesitate to 
contact me either via Arbor (Inapp) or email to enquiries@arrowsmith.wigan.sch.uk.  
 
Your faithfully 
 

 
A DOOLAN 
Assistant Headteacher 
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